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Basketball Teams Volleuballers Capture
Have Busy Week Regional Title Again

Glascock 2 and Collins 
1. In the second game 
Barbee had 5, Collins

The Bronte Longhorn 
girls basketball team 
has captured two wins 
in the past week while 
the boys have dropped 
both of their encoun­
ters. The team trave­
led to Winters last 
Thursday night and to 
Roby Monday.
The girls downed Win­
ters 51-36 without se­
veral of the starters

Bronte FFA Has 
Part in District 
Leadership Meet
Bronte Chapter of the 

Future Fanners of A- 
merica entered three 
teams in the District 
FFA Leadership Contest 
held Wednesday, Nov. 17 
at Wall High School.
The Junior Chapter 
Conducting Team, which 
is a parliamentary pro­
cedure team for first 
year students in voca­
tional agriculture.
The team brought home 
a third place banner 
with a high 908 score 
out of a possible 
1000. The team is com­
posed of Brian Cham­
pion, Donnie Jackson, 
Mark Ball, Jay Scho- 
enfield, Bruce Snow, 
and Lance McCarty.
The Senior Chapter 
Conducting Team did 
not place this year, 
but have gained val­
uable knowledge about 
parliamentary proce­
dure while practicing 
for the contest. This 
team was composed of 
Robert Taylor, Darron 
Koenig, Jimmy Tidwell, 
Kyle James, Bill Ensor 
and Randy Leigh.
The Greenhand Quiz 
Team placed fifth in 
district. The contest 
involves taking a 
written examination a- 
bout parliamentary 
procedure and informa­
tion pertaining to the 
FFA organization. Mem­
bers of the team were 
Brian Champion, Donnie 
Jackson, Mark Ball, 
and Lance McCarty.
"The effort put forth 

by all the students 
was very good," said 
Chapter Advisor Gary 
York, "and the train­
ing received by thp 
students will prepare 
them for leadership 
roles in their com­
munities as they be­
come adults."

who were at the region­
al volleyball tourna­
ment. Shelene Tidwell 
led the scorers with 
26 points. Karen Ar- 
rott had 13, followed 
by Beckie Coalson with 
10 and Gaye Mansfield 
with 2.
In the Monday night 

game, the girls squeak­
ed by their host, 44-43. 
Shelley Cumbie was top 
scorer with 22, follow­
ed by Arrott with 13; 
Coalson 5 and Leah Bar­
bee 4.
The girl's record is 
now 3-2.
The boys dropped a 
43-32 decision to Win­
ters last Thursday.
Wayne Coalson led his 
team in scoring with 
16. Tim Scott had 6; 
John Hibbs 5; Turney 
Coulter 4; and Randy 
Parker 1.
Roby nipped the Long­

horns in a close game, 
47-42. Randy Leigh was 
top scorer with 14 
points. He was follow­
ed by Scott and Hibbs 
with 7 each; Coalson 6; 
Parker 5; and Coulter 
3.
The local teams were 
scheduled to play Ro­
bert Lee here Nov. 23. 
They will host Roby 
Monday, Nov. 29 and 
Winters, Nov. 30. The 
Monday night games be­
gin at 7:00 and the 
Tuesday games at 6:30.

A possibility exists 
that the John Harris 
Clinic will be re­
opened in the near fu­
ture.
A meeting of the 
board of directors of 
East Coke County Hos­
pital District was 
held last Friday night, 
with Dr. Robert A. 
Baldwin present to dis­
cuss a proposition with 
board members.
Dr. Baldwin, who for­

merly practiced medi­
cine at West Coke 
County Hospital in Ro­
bert Lee, proposes to 
lease the clinic and 
see patients during the 
mornings of five or six 
days a week.
L. 0. Clark, admini­
strator of the East

The Bronte Longhorn 
volleyballers are once 
again the regional 
champions. The girls 
won three straight 
matches last Thursday 
at the regional tourna­
ment to once again ad­
vance to the state 
meet in Austin.
The state tourney will 
be held December 3 and 
4. The local girls

KAIL AT HOV.r; HI AIK 
STILL IN HOSPITAL
Will Hail was releas­

ed from Hendrick Hos­
pital in Abilene last 
Thursday where he had 
been receiving treat­
ment for injuries suf­
fered in an auto acci­
dent several weeks ago. 
His wife said this week 
he still has lots of 
pain and a long period 
of recuperation will 
be required.
Carl Blair, who was 

also critically injur­
ed in the accident, re­
mains at Hendrick where 
he expects to continue 
receiving treatment for 
several more weeks.
Mike Dyess was less 
seriously injured than 
Blair and Hail in the 
same accident, which 
took the life of a 
young woman from Win­
ters who was driving 
the other car involved.

Coke County Hospital 
District, said board 
members were receptive 
and interested in this 
proposition which 
would give Bronte and 
this area some medical 
care.
Dr. Baldwin proposed 
to call the facility 
Bronte Clinic if a deal 
can be worked out and 
he can set up his 
practice here.
The ECCHD board voted 
some time ago to pur­
chase the Bronte Hos­
pital and the John 
Harris Clinic from Rex 
and Ann Harris, heirs 
of the late Dr. and 
Mrs. John R. Harris.
However, Clark said 
final settlement of the 
purchase has not been

will play Scurry-Ros- 
ser at 4:00 p.m. Dec.
3 in a semi-final 
game. The finals will 
be played at 10:15 a. 
m. Saturday, Dec. 4.
The Longhorns kicked 
off the regional tour­
ney by downing Mere- 
dian 15-0, 15-0. Sherri 
Cooper had 8 points in 
the first game, while 
Leah Barbee had 5 and 
Susie Collins 2. In 
the second game Col­
lins had 12, Barbee 2 
and Cooper 1.
The girls were exten­

ded to three games in 
their second match, 
but came away with a 
15-5, 13-9, 15-3 win. 
Beckie Coalson had 8 
points in the first 
game, followed by Bar­
bee with 3, and Cooper 
and Shelene Tidwell 
with 2 each. In the 
second game Cooper, 
Barbee, and Collins 
all had 2 apiece while 
Coalson, Tidwell, and 
Shelley Cumbie had 1 
each. In the final 
game Coalson had 8, 
Cooper 5 and Barbee 
2 .
In the regional finals 

Bronte disposed of 
Harrold 15-6, 15-13 for 
their third straight 
regional championship. 
Tidwell had 7 points 
in the first game, 
while Cooper had 5, Kim

completed, and before 
any contract could be 
made with Dr. Baldwin, 
final papers for the 
purchase would have to 
be completed and signed 
by the Harris heirs and 
the district board.
A second condition to 
a successful consumma­
tion of Dr. Baldwin's 
proposition to open the 
clinic would be for 
conditions agreeable to 
him and the board be 
worked out.
Clark said Dr. Baldwin 
told the board that his 
practice would have to 
be limited and no sur­
gery would be done.
Working with l)r. Bald­

win in the negotiations 
are Clarence and Bar­
bara Johnson, who are 
trained nutritionists.

4, Cooper 3, Tidwell 2 
and Glascock 1.
The girls, coached by 
Zula Sweeten, will car­
ry a season record of 
23-3 to the state tour­
nament .

Pug Parris, sports- 
writer for the Abilene 
Reporter-News, had 
some kind words to say 
about the Bronte vol­
leyball team in her 
column in the Sunday 
sports section of the 
paper. The item about 
Zula Sweeten's girls 
read like this:
"This is the strong­

est volleyball team 
I've ever had," Sweet­
en says. Bronte runs 
a 4-2 offense and the 
coach has all the con­
fidence in her four 
spikers: 5'9" Leah 
Barbee, 5'8" Shelene 
Tidwell, 5'8" Shelley 
Cumbie, and 5'5" Sher­
ri Cooper.
The two setters are 
shorties Susie Collins 
and Kim Glascock; both 
girls are 5'1". Glas­
cock was an all state 
setter last season. 
Coach Sweeten's vol­
leyball team is dou­
ble-busy in the au­
tumn. Every Bronte 
cheerleader, but one, 
and every twirler, but 
one are volleyball 
team members.
Most of the Bronte 
girls also play basket­
ball, where they are 
quite successful. In 
1975-76, their season 
record of 32-10 ended 
at the regional finals 
when they lost J.o May. 
"We don't always win 
the big ones," Coach 
Sweeten moans. "We 
had beaten May twice 
before that game."
Bronte won the region­

al tournament Thursday 
and will advance to the 
state tourney Dec. 3-4 
in Austin. Bronte de­
feated Abbott, Meridian 
and Harold to earn a 
spot in the state 
tournament.
Mr. and Mrs. Steve 
Hines and daughter of 
Houston are spending a 
week's vacation here 
with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Joe Ed Scott.

Clinic Here A
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Batoiwd as second d m  matter at the Poet (M e* at Broom, 
m a a . March 1. IMS. under the Act at Marsh &. tSfl

Subscription Rata*
P a  Tear tn Doha County, BkeefcweB. Norton and Mwattek . ..$4.00ss.oo
Par Year OubM t at T m » se.os

Any rotlaaaoa on the character or ataiHltne a t any paraon. U na or 
corpora Ooo la aot intended and n tll bo oorractad upon anrtflcatlgn.

The first refrigerator was 
designed in IMS.

lassrssM -Tl̂ s
By Tuny A  Mary

Gronpow Wonts To Sava 
Hit Fira Insurant# Policy 
With

GLENN
Insurance

Agency

DON'T THINK OF 
INSURANCE 

BY ACCIDENT

PHONE 473-2911

IN 1ST NAT L BANK 
BUILDING

Students Excel at 
Practice Meet
Bronte students were 

among the top scorers 
at the U.I.L. practice 
meet held last Satur­
day on the Angelo 
State University cam­
pus. Bronte High 
School captured top 
honors in Division II 
Science.
Individual results in 

Division II were:
Number sense (veter­

ans) - Bobby Hamilton, 
2nd; Billy Hamilton, 
4th.
Mathematics (seniors)- 
Bobby Hamilton, 1st; 
Billy Hamilton, 4th; 
John Heaner, 5th.
Mathematics (sopho­

mores) - Darron Koenig, 
4th;
(Freshmen) - Jay Sho- 

enfield, 7th;
(Jr. Hi.) - Mike Gui- 

tierrez, 7th.
Slide Rule (veterans)- 
Bobby Hamilton, 3rd.
Science (veterans) - 
Bobby Hamilton, 1st; 
John Heaner, 2nd; Billy 
Hamilton, 3rd;
Science (novice) - 
3-way tie for 4th 
place, Mike Bailey, 
Brian Champion, and 
Roberta Wilcox. O- 
thers placing were: 
Robert Ball, 5th; Don 
Jackson, 7th; Darron 
Koenig, 8th; Lance 
McCarty, 10th; and 
Jay Shoenfleld, 11th.
Slide Rule (Novice) -

Darron Koenig, 5th.
"Solitude is a good place to

visit but a poor place to stay.”

1

PUBLIC NOTICE
Lone Star Gas Company, in accordance 

with Section 43(a) of Article 1446c V.A.T.C S , 
hereby gives notice of the Company' intent 
to implement a new schedule of rates for 
natural gas service to be charged to the 
resident.ai and commercial consumers in the

City of Bronte
effective December 21 . 1976.

The rate schedule Is expected to furnish 

a 1.79 percent increase in the Company's 

gross revenues in the City of Bronte 
A Statement of Intent has been filed with 

the City of Bronte
and is available for inspection at the Com­

pany's business office located at H i  w ,

Twohlg, Son Angelo, Texas

Lone Star G as Company

DIVERSITY CLUB HAS 
GIRLS TOWN TALK
The Diversity Club 

met Nov. 18, in the 
Fellowship Hall of the 
First Methodist Church.
A program on Girl's 
Town, U.S.A. was pre­
sented by Marshal W. 
Cooper, Executive Di­
rector of Girl's Town, 
U.S.A., to the club 
and visiting clubs—  
Sorosls and '69 Study 
Club.
Refreshments of do­

nut centers and coffee 
and hot tea were serv­
ed to members: Mmes:
0. R. McQueen, Henry 
Raney, Cecil Kemp,
Otis Smith, Charles 
Ragsdale, Glen Stiles, 
Fred Hughes, Helen 
Kirkland, Louvenla 
Rees, Roberta Owen, 
Margaret Martin, and 
visitors, Mmes: Dennie 
Braswell, Royce Fancher, 
E. L. Champion and 
Olive Keeney.

MRS ROBBINS HOSTS 
STUDY CLUB MEET
The '69 Study Club 

met Monday night with 
twelve members pre­
sent , in the home of 
Mrs. Alonzo Robbins.
Vice-President, Mrs. 

Mickey Pierce, con­
ducted the business 
session.
The members voted to 
sponsor a "Santa Claus 
Day" in Bronte. One 
Saturday before Christ­
mas, Santa will come 
to town for a visit.
A definite time and 
date and place will be 
announced later.
Watch for it!
Mrs. Bobby Hart gave 
the program on "Safety 
tips for the Holidays."
Members present were: 

Mmes: Alonzo Robbins, 
Mickey Pierce, Bobby 
Hart, Jack Asbill,
James Koenig, Glen 
Sims, Ed Sprinkle, Har­
old Dunn, Denny Bras­
well, Jim Ed Mackey, 
Stover Taylor and Ron­
nie Lee.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Geist and daughters 
have had as their 
guests this week her 
mother, Mrs. Ester 
Kasa, and her uncle 
and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. 
George Kasa, all of 
South Bend, Ind. They 
made a trip to San An­
tonio where they vi­
sited the grave of 
Mrs. Ester Kasa's son 
who is buried at Fort 
Sam Houston National 
Cemetery. Mr. Kasa, 
is a retired printer, 
having been formerly 
employed by the Notre 
Dame University Press. 
The visitors plan to 
start their return 
trip home Sunday.

SOM E PEOPLE have com 
piained that soon it will cost 
more to mail a letter than to 
make a phone call. Relax 
Phone rates will go up too.

MISTI TAYLOR IS 
HONORED A T PARTY
Misti Taylor was ho­
nored on her sixth 
birthday Monday, Nov. 
15, with a birthday 
party in her home.
She had a Holly Hob­

by cake with ice cream 
and soft drinks.
Those attending were 
Melissa Arrott, Anissa 
Gibbs, Michael Lee, 
Robyn Lee, Tim Mackey, 
Redaina Ohlemaker, Kim 
Reynolds, Donnelle 
Liles, Dorinda Scott, 
Jann Tounget, Ebonie 
Taylor, Melody Thorn­
ton and Caroline Tay­
lor.
Louise Liles helped 

Misti's mother, Mrs.

Stover Taylor, with 
the party. Games 
were played and party 
favors were passed out 
to all the guests. 
Misti said she enjoyed 
the party and "all the 
presents" her friends 
brought her.

WMU WILL HAVE 
WEEK OF PRAYER
Monday, Nov. 29 will 

begin the observance of 
week of prayer for for­
eign missions for the 
W. M. U. of the First 
Baptist Church.
The ladies will also 

meet Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Friday at 9:30 a.m. 
and Wednesday night at
7:00 p.m.

Proper Energy 
Management 

Can Save Ybu Money!

a i  JLLSCJilIC COU& M O

• Make double uae of your oven by preparing an 
extra dish or planning meals ahead; or prepare 
total oven meals.

• Start foods cooking on a high heat and reduce 
heat when the foods reach boiling. Use just 
enough heat to maintain the desired rate of 
cooking. T u m  off centrals before cooking is 
completed; use retailed heat to finish cooking.

• Cook vegetables in a small amount of liquid to 
conserve energy and vitamins.

• Select pans with flat bottoms for best contact 
with heating units, and match pan size of sur­
face unit or cooking area for efficient heat 
transfer

htk up f i t  r a il  copy o I
minor coNsrkvatio*

Boo,IH Itom
n □



PLANNING MEETING—
A special meeting of 
all civic-minded per­
sons has been called 
by Louis Thornton, 
Chairman of Bi-Centen­
nial Planning Commit­
tee, for Tuesday even­
ing November 30, at 
7 p.m. in the City 
Hall.
This meeting is for 

making definite and 
final plans for com­
pleting the mini-park 
downtown. Landscaping 
and caretaking are two 
projects to be decided.

Band Takes Part 
In Region II Meet
Several members of 
the Bronte Longhorn 
Band took part in try­
outs for the Region II 
All-District Band and 
concert held Saturday, 
Nov. 20, in Sweetwater.
Bob Taylor took fifth 

chair honors with his 
cornet. He will be 
competing at the re­
gional level Dec. 3 
and 4 in a contest to 
be held at Vernon.

Have-A-Heart Kennel
BOARDING, GROOMING 

HOWARD LATIMER 
The Kernel N earest Bronte 

IS3-1C2S

BRONTcrabeE—
No. 982, A. F. i  A. M. 

M eets first 
m onth, 7:30 p.m . 

b e n  urge*) to  he

L. O. CLARK. W. M. 
J. T . HENRY,

R. T CAPERTON
FOR

* Life Lm h m
* Fam ily H ospital Policies
* G roup H ospital 
" Incom e P ro tection
* Tax Sheltered

Onll 47J-ZM1 or 473-MU

Jr. High Teams 
Take W-Valley
Bronte Jr. Hi. basket­

ball teams, both boys 
and girls, saw action 
Monday night against 
Water Valley in the 
local gym. Both teams 
came out on top by a 
big margin. The girls 
game score was Bronte 
29 and Water Valley 10.
Scoring for Bronte 

were: Connie Bryan,
11; Lisa Lee, 10; Mar­
ty Dunn, 3; Sujane 
Parker, and Tanya Lee 
2; and Jan Frazee, 1.
Playing good defense 

were: Camille Badgett, 
Sheila Lee and Jana 
Ragsdale. Also playing 
were Valorie Nixon, 
Leslie Nixon, Teresa 
Puentez, Roma Johnson, 
and Jo Ella Forehand. 
This year's record is 
1- 1.
The boys played a 
fast moving game with 
the final score of 
Bronte 34, Water 
Valley 15.
High scorer for Bronte 

was Bobby Zuniga with 
a whopping big 16; Tim 
Coulter 5; Kendal 
Gibbs and David Caudle 
with 4 each, Cody Mc­
Clure and Darryl Jack- 
son 2 each and Bruce 
James 1.
The Shorthorns next 
game will be Dec. 2 at 
Miles. The next home 
game will be Dec. 6 
with Grapecreek.

HD CLUB MEETS--

The Bronte Home Demon­
stration Club met Nov.
19 at the City hall.
The ladies enjoyed a 
covered dish luncheon 
before their business 
meeting.
Plans were made for a 
club Christmas party 
and a birthday party 
for residents of the 
Bronte Nursing Home.
Present were 15 mem­
bers and one guest.
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Money GROWS in an insured 
savings account at

FIRST RATIONAL BAAK
In Bronte
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A
JESSE W. ENGLISH

Jesse English 
Gets 30-Year Pin
Jesse W. English with 
Exxon Company, U.S.A. 
recently observed his 
30-year service anni­
versary. He is assign­
ed as operator lease 
in the Bronte area, 
Midland District, Mid­
continent Production 
Division.
In 1946, he joined 

the Company in South 
Texas as a field main­
tenance man. Following 
production field as­
signments in that area 
a transfer took him to 
Bateman Ranch area in 
North Texas. He moved 
to the Chadbourne- 
Bronte location in 1965
At a luncheon held in 
his honor on November 
11, he was presented 
service awards by Dis­
trict Operations Super­
intendent Joe Barthel 
of Midland.
English's hometown is 

Emory, Texas.
He is married to the 
former June Ralston.
The Englishs make their 
home in Bronte.

Antlerless Deer
Available

Landowners who did not 
secure their antlerless 
deer permits on local 
issuance dates still 
have another opportu­
nity.
According to wildlife 
division personnel of 
the Texas Parks.and 
Wildlife Department, 
doe permits this sea­
son may still be se­
cured by contacting the 
P&WD biologist for this 
area. Headquarters for 
this area is located in 
San Angelo.
Department officials 
need to know in which 
county the property 
lies, the geographic 
location of the pro­
perty within the coun­
ty and the number of 
acres involved.
Officials note apply­
ing by mail may cause 
a delay, since the in­
formation must be plac­
ed on a form.
Deer hunting opened 
over most of the state 
Nov. 13.

PUBLIC NOTICE
Lone Star Gas Company, t.i accordance 

with Section 43(a) of Article 1446c V .A .T .C .S , 
hereby gives notice of the Company's intent 
to implement a new schedule of rates for 
natural gas service to be charged to the 
industrial consumers in the

City of B r o n t e
effective December 30 . 1*76.

It is anticipated that the Increased cost of 
service under Schedule of Industrial Rates-N, 
Rate Schedule For Public Free Schools-N and 
Schedule For Industrial Rates-N lor Agencies 
of the State or Federal Government will result

in $129.00 additional annual

revenue to Lone Star Gas Company in the 

City of B r o n t e

A Statement ol Intent has been filed with 

the City of Bronte
and is available for inspection at the Com­

pany's business office located at 111 West 
Twohlg, San Angelo, Texas.

Q Lone Star G as Company

G I F T S  F R O M  
Margaret's Flowers & Gifts

REVLON CO SM ETICS-
------Beauty Care Items for All Ages
------Fragrances by Moon Drops, Intimate, Jontue

and Charlie 
----- Beautiful Gift Sets

YOUR UST

NEW LINE OF

GiftM ar Handcrafted 
Silk Flowers

With Delightful Fragrances

G I a s s w a re  —
By Smith ortd Indiana

Ideals Greeting Cards and Books
For All Ages

Shop While Selections Are Good

ARTIFICIAL

. / / / ) J
* n \

Door Pieces, Candles, Arrangements

WRAP {

Open All Day 
Saturdays

Till
Christinas

UTEId &  (fjifts

-------Flowers For AD Occasions---------
Eddie A Derh s i Alexander Phene 473-5101
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C'LiMifcied, Atb.

fcul and Bob—q u it
fm r tlo n e  ---------  Par Ward

Minimum Charge: 00c 
Additional 00c for blind ad*.

CARO OF THANKS
• TV WiH Hail Family would like 
to thank the people of Brmve for 

Word 5e their thcuK»»;«, deeds and prayers 
Hollowing W ill s motor vehicle acci­
dent We are grateful to Boo Cecil 
flarper and the members of the 
Frst Hup-ist Church for their 
monetary love uJfa'Ktg Thank 
you.

WH1, Modern and Wayne 
___________________  1*P
CARD OF THANKS

We want to take this opportuni­
ty to thank ell uur f.lends and 
neighbors far the cards, letters 
and especially for the praters of 
all the chinches in my behalf. 

*r account. *i.oo minimum Thanks to all these prayers and

C AJUM OP THANHS
Pa? word 0c —  (Minimum *1.00)

OOPT D KABLLN E:
DUptay Ada — 0 p m  Tuesday 
ClaaslfUd Ada — 12 Noon Wad.

Claaalfted ads ana card* at 
m anks are payable In edvanca 
iiuaaa custom er carries a rejfu-

Miarc* If poatsd In ledger

M onuments 
O r*re Marker*

L ettering  
YARD FRICKS

Mo 3*1 earn an Com m ission Added 
R epresenting Utrk M a n u m it 
Mfg Ob
3am L  W illiam *. Robert 

Phone *63-2ft 23

New Mattrrwes aad R eaevates:
For Western Mattress pickup 
service, call Mrs. Lynn Phillips. 
201 Jones. Phone 473-5391. Week 
ly pickup and delivery service

43-tie

BULLDOZING, Root Plowing.
Grutihing and Kokins: Bobby
Pttctifurd. Norton. 786-2447.

1 53tc

FOR SALE 4-\ acres. highway
fronrage, two houses 2075 T- Hv-
mg space, city water. Coll 473-
2051. tic

FOR SA1JS BY OWNER: 3 bed 
n u n  hr*it with 2 bw*hs, hvmg 
room and kitchen, ckrang comh.- 
furtain. 2 large h«s with Voto of 
forage. 2 man house plus 1

the Love of God, we hope to be 
home in a few more weeks- fe c ia l 
thinks to all those who helped 
wi.ti the plowing and sowing of 
wheat and tending °t stock on our 
place. And thanks fur all of the 
visits and cC!kt things so many of 
ycu have done.

Oarl and Pauline Blair 
ltc

CIJvNRANCE -  OPEN FRIDAY.
November 26. for FINAL Clear- 
ianvf  on remainder of slock! Ev­
erything li PRICE C & M 
FUbncs. ltc

PAPER SHELL PECANS Fbr 
Sale. Dora tkillaway. 473-45H4.

48-tfc
COME SEE OUR Handmade 

Christmas wreaihs and tree dec-
oratirns. The Hubby Shop, ltc

W ANTED: Quail Hintmg laa?* an­
nually. 453 2338 3tc BP

THE WEATHER IS COLD and 
now is a gorjd ume to have that 
interior painr.ing done Ge* 
thwigs prett.ed up for Christmas- 
Call George Weiir, 453-2853.

4tp-BP
mrCd ihed in back yard Lots of for  (ompjete set of Books
tire* By appointment, please,
.ifter 5p m  For more tnforma 
tu i see Dradv at Exxon StaLon 
or cafl 473 4481 after 5 30 40-Mfc

MARY KAY COSMETICS Call or 
write Paulette Glenn. MO® Ox­
ford. San Angelo. H4-4903. tic

F<*R SALE: Shetland Tom’ with 
saddle and t.ndle- 041 473 5701.

and Records for piano students, 
recommended by lAHoy Moore, 
teacher Excellent condition 
Call or write Mrs C. Lr Arrott. 
Box 396 Bronte, T exas 76033. 
473 4021 2»p

WE HAVE several mce home offer­
ings in Bronte. Choice lots 
Brick. 3 bedroom. 2 bath, small 
acriUge. Nice home with gUeet 
house. excelUnt location Nice 
frame 3 bedroom home Plus sev­
eral others, all prioxl right. We 
can possibly assst in finduig fi­
nancing for qua lifed buyers. Mai 
tia N. Lee and Associate*. Bronte. 
Texas. 473 3611 TFC

REMODEIJNG SPECIALIST AND 
REPAIR Sprayjig acoustic 
ceilings or anything else you 
need Call Roger Duckworth.
453 2441___________________ 4JP

1972 FORD LTD Rroutfsam 2 <* .,
*1960. 1969 < lad; flac <Pupe l)e-
viUe. *XjO, 1963 Impala thevro-  -------------------------------------- — — ---------------
let *375 I-ike kit* at Brown- I)ANS SHOPPE uf UPHOI5TERY 
w od *575 00 SeH or trade Own- 507 Fourth Street Ballinger
t*r will I nance James Hibbs. phone 365 3448
Bn*r*e I*hone 473 4611 2fcc Thousands of fabric* and vinyls to

from. Upholstery and re­chooseHAVE MOVED my CLOCK AND  ̂ , .
SWAP SHOP to 1008 Broadway— of furtM,ur“ t0  SU“

he left comng * 1  from .  ___ .  . „ .
H r -* -  II— v  »  pZi«« *  rf ' ' " 7 ™  “  "*■ " " ’T  " "  ” d n °>1 
i m a  nudp p-mkilum <ta-to *  ? ? £  ?„
T lw . IS nn n mto ’. *  t*> 5™ J "  .“" “ " “ 'T ,
Ulan a PEMDUUW CUXX I ( ,,Ur ***"'. « * "  l ™" 1 i
On dock rrpair. Burk GotanM. «•*<■ * *" * ' »' “ “  ^  «»
Ball m  « r  w*HH |« l f .  in Balling, r

M R . S T O C K M A N -  
C A LL 453-2326

N O W  IS A  GOOO TIME TO  GET YOUR STOCK O N

RANGEMASTER
L I Q U I D  F E E D !

W t'v* got a protty good grots covor this year ------ to
utilize with 32N Liquid Protein Feedl

CALI OR SEE WALTER TINKLER. MANAGER/OPERATOR, 
FOR PRICES AND INFORM ATION A T 453-2326

Rangemaster Molasses

FOR SALK
House and Bums located on 2 cor­

ner lots in Bronte Make offer
3 Section Ranch; 240 acre® farm 

land; 125 acres east of Hwy 277 
near Colorado River; 70 acres 
near Bronte. Excellent for spb- 
divis.on,

ADAMS LAND 6  REALTY CO. 
Pbeae 453-2723 er 453.2757 

or *55-4429

WANT TO BUY; Producing & non- 
producing gas and ad royalties- 
Emp.re Brokers. Box 1703, San 
Angelo Texas 76901 (Phone 940 
1077). Btp-BP

POSTED: 160 amw six miles 
north a' Bronte on leSt; north of 
Higginbotham place and south 
of Ycungblood place. ViAators 
wih be prusei'uted. Gladys Mayo 
Sims- 3tv

LEGAL NOTICE-------
Notice is hereby giv­
en that at the meeting 
of the Bronte City 
Council to be held on 
December 3, 1976, at 
7:00 p.ra. in the meet­
ing room of the Bronte, 
Texas, City Hall, 114 
South Washington Street, 
the question of closing 
North Washington Street, 
from McDowell Street 
North for a distance of 
one block will be con­
sidered .
All persons interest­
ed in this matter, and 
who desire to make 
known their opinion to 
the City Council re­
garding the same, are 
invited to attend the 
said meeting for such 
purpose.

Helen Kirkland
City Secretary
Bronte, Texas

District 6-B Still 
In Race for Title
District 6-B remained 
very much alive when 
its champion Gorman 
Panthers downed the 
Rochester Steers in a 
bi-district game played 
at Eastland. The final 
score was 11-6.
The win gave the Pan­
thers the chance to ad­
vance to regional com­
petition which will see 
them tackle a team from 
Italy, bi-district win­
ner from down East Tex­
as way. The regional 
championship game will 
be played at Midlothian 
Friday, beginning at 
8 p.m.
The Forsan Buffaloes, 
perennial enemies of 
the Bronte Longhorns 
until they were placed 
in different districts 
this year, also won 
their bi-district game 
right handily Friday 
night when they swamp­
ed Balmorhea, 35-0, in 
a contest played at 
3ig Spring. Their se­
cond round game will 
be against Groom and 
will be played Friday 
night at Levelland, be­
ginning at 7:30 p.m.

Predator Control To  Be Discussed

I »m not criticizing your cook­
ing - -  I ju« don't think you 
should h«ve to use tteakknlvet 
far me*tlo*f!

Coke County agricul­
tural agent. Sterling 
Lindsey, announced 
that a program on pre­
dators and predators 
control will be con­
ducted Tuesday, Nov.
30, at 7:00 p.m. In 
the Country Courtroom 
in Robert Lee.
The Predatory Animal 

Control Service and 
the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service have 
jointly produced four 
colored slide and tape 
sets dealing with pre­
dator control. The 
four sets of slides 
give a general over­
view of predator con­
trol and specific in­
formation on the use 
of traps, snares and 
the M-44.
The slide sets are de­
signed to be instruc­
tional in nature and 
give an individual the 
basic knowledge needed 
to control predators.

After viewing the 
slides, any individuals 
desiring field train­
ing will have the op­
portunity to do so. 
Lindsey said, "This 
will be done in small 
groups, giving train­
ing on setting traps, 
snares and "getters" 
and conducted by a mem­
ber of the predatory 
animal control service, 
Dale Reber, Coke County 
trapper will probably 
conduct the training 
sessions."
Lindsey stated that 
predators and predator 
control has been a ma­
jor concern of many 
operators in Coke 
County through the 
years. All persons 
are invited and urged 
to attend the meeting 
and view these slides 
whether you plan to 
actively pursue pre­
datory animals or not.

PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

INSUR-MATION
WALDON MILLICAN

FARM BUREAU INSURANCE, 453-2812

Why is an Individual Ratlramant Account- invastad 
with an Insurance company a battar way to plan for 
ratlramant than with othar mathoda of Invoatmant?
The best ramson.. your retirement income is safe end growing Tex 
exempt retirement savings invested in en ermurty or in e life insurance 
endowm ent or ratiraman t contract guarantee yo u  a retirement 
income for kfe A life endowment or retirement contract is self 
completing If a S50.000 endowment or retirement policy is pur 
chased it will provide kfe insurance to protect your family and wwver 
of premium can provide for completion of the policy premiums in the 
event of disatkkty When you retire, your account has a guaranteed 
cash value to be paid in a lump sum or spread out over the years As 
opposed to many other types of investment, retirement sewngs 
invested with a kfe insurance company wdl not be effected by the 
stare of the economy, stock market, etc. but w *  be protected by a 
contract guaranteeing you a comfortable retirement.

Please Notice!
With deep regret we hove been forced to moke a decision 

that will hurt many Bronte folks. For 6 years we have been 

USED by the State of Texas to supply knedicine to many of 

you for a very nominal profit. It has come to the point now 

to whore we feel we can no longer bo a slave to them. This 

has been a most difficult decision for us to make, because it 

is our desire to bo of service to all of you. I know the hard­

ship this will put many of you m and I am terribly sorry.

EFFECTIVE DECEMBER 1, we will no longer provide medication 

or services under the Slate W elfore program . You should 

come by the pharmacy and pick up prescriptions you will 

need to be taken care of elsewhere. You will also need to 

pick up your Medicoid I D. cord at that time.

We need to pray for our 
Government

Hurley Pharmacy


